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have first originated in 1885. BJ Cigrand, a schoolteacher, arranged for the pupils in 

the Fredonia, Wisconsin Public School, District 6, to observe June 14 (the 108th 

anniversary of the official adoption of The Stars and Stripes) as 'Flag Birthday'. 

Inspired by these three decades of state and local celebrations, Flag Day - the 

anniversary of the Flag Resolution of 1777, was officially established by the 

Proclamation of President Woodrow Wilson on May 30th, 1916. While Flag Day was 

celebrated in various communities for years after Wilson's proclamation, it was not 

until August 3rd, 1949, that President Truman signed an Act of Congress 

designating June 14th of each year as National Flag Day. 

 
 

Chapter 39 Officers 
 
President:  John Glasford 
   (605)858-5850 
   glasfordjo@gmail.com 
Vice President: Harold Samdal 
Secretary:  Gary Schroeder 
Treasurer:  Scott Christiansen 
 
Volunteers: 
Newsletter  Julie Glasford 
   (605)718-7352 
   glasford@midco.net 
Web Manager Molly Benkert 
Young Eagles Open! 
Safety Officer: Jerry Densmore 
Tech Advisor: Jerry Densmore 
 

Flag Day…… 
Celebrating the Flag is believed to  

Wanted: Items for the 

Newsletter 
 
To have a newsletter, we need articles, 
photos, announcements, NEWS, etc. and 
your input. Please forward the above to 
Julie at glasford@midco.net OR send your 
articles or pictures to John at 
glasfordjo@gmail.com. Please send any 
email and address changes too! 
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We are coming down to the wire for the Trimotor visit and the Rapid City Regional Airport 
Open House.  I am still looking for something that kids can do at the open house.  We have 
in the past had a simulator, Young Eagles rides and some pedal cars for the very young.  I 
haven’t been able to get any of these this time so if someone has an idea please give me a 
call. 
 
The Trimotor will be here on the 18th and start flying on the 21st through the 24th.  If you 
haven’t signed up to help crew I need help on Saturday, 6/23 and Sunday 6/24 both shifts.  
The shifts run from 8 AM to 1 PM and 1 PM to 6 PM.  The first shift will get things setup and 
the last shift will help put things away. 
 
See you all at the meeting!! 
John 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

John’s Jabberings 
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MAY 2018 Treasurer’s Report 

Scott Christianson, Treasurer 

Balance brought forward: $ 
Income:    $ 
Dues:     $       
Expenses:    $ 
Balance on hand   $9,064.07 

REMINDER: 2018 MEMBERSHIP 

DUES 
 
Please remember to pay your 2018 membership 

dues. Dues are $20 for the year. 

 

You can mail them to Scott Christianson, 13091 

Mission Hill Loop 57702 OR pay them at the 

meeting. 
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Chapter 39 Meeting Minutes 
 May 1, 2018 

Gary Schroeder, Secretary 

John started the meeting at 7:05. 

We watched the EAA video newsletter. 

 Minutes were read and approved. 

 Doug Gab was a visitor. 

 IMC club started last Thursday and will be 6:30 pm, the last Thursday of the month at 

the clubhouse. 

 Tri-motor planning: 

Food-      Terry Olson 

Media-    Harold Samdal 

EAA supplied materials so we need to start the distribution around May 20th. 

We need the event signs; the airports had some signs but are unable to find them. 

Do we need a tent for serving the food? 

Jerry Mitchell has some donations already. 

John will confirm that Robert Allen will be the MC/announcer during the open house. 

We will need a PA system for this. 

 Young Eagles – we need someone to coordinate the Young Eagles. 

 The Sturgis fly-in/breakfast starts May 12th and June 9th at 8:00 am. 

 The chapter burger burns start June 11th. 

 Bruce told us about his new acquisition, a 1952 de Havilland Chipmunk. 

 There was a motion by Jerry Petersen and a second by Rick Balsaas. 

Motion-----Close the current Chapter checking account and start two new checking 

accounts at Black Hills Federal Credit Union. Account #1 (named “EAA Chapter 39”) 

will be the money from our Chapter and Account #2 (named “EAA GA Chapter 39”) 

will be the money from the GA committee, raised at the previous open houses. The 

authorized signatories will be the 4 chapter officers and the checks will only need one 

signature. 

The vote passed. 

Meeting adjourned 
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INSERT SOMETHING IN HERE ABOUT THE TRIMOTOR/OPEN HOUSE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

IT’S BAAACK………. 

BURGER BURN 
June 12, 2018, 6:00 p.m. 

Please bring salad, dessert, or munchies to 
share. Table service is provided. Donations 
appreciated to cover expenses. 

 

 

Are we ever going to get this plane off the ground? 
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C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S  

 

EAA CHAPTER 39 MEETING  

& BURGER BURN 

JUNE 12, 2018, 6:00 P.M. 

MEETING AT 7:00 P.M. 

RC HANGER INSIDE GATE 12  

 

SPECIAL EVENT – FORD TRI-MOTOR  

AIRPORT OPEN HOUSE ON JUNE 23, 2018 

TRI MOTOR WILL FLY THE 21ST-24TH 

 

EAA CHAPTER 39 MEETING 

JULY 17, 2018, 6:30 P.M. 

RC HANGER INSIDE GATE 12  

 

SPECIAL EVENT –EAA AIR VENTURE 

OSHKOSH, WISCONSIN 

 JULY  23-29, 2018 

SEE WWW.EAA.ORG/EN/AIRVENTURE 

 

IMC CLUB 

AUGUST 30, 2018, 6:30 P.M. 

EAA CHAPTER CLUBHOUSE  

INSIDE GATE 12 

1 

Next Meeting: 
June 12, 2018 

Chapter 39 Clubhouse 

7:00 Program TBA 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

 
Terry Olson – June 12

th
 

Pete Shouldis – June 24th 

 

 
 

AirVenture 2018…. 
 

JULY  23-29, 2018 

 

OSHKOSH, WISCONSIN 

 

 

WWW.EAA.ORG/EN/AIRVENTURE 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in 

chapter camping space, 

contact 

Milo Schindler at 381-1600 

 
 

 

http://www.eaa.org/en/airventure
http://www.eaa.org/en/airventure
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June 9, 2018, 8:00 a.m. Sturgis Fly-In, Sturgis Airport 

Hangar 49B (Weather permitting)  

Breakfast will be served followed by flying games. 

The South Dakota Pilots Association will hold their 

summer meeting in conjunction with this event. For more 

information contact Roger Burnham at 605-347-1050 OR 

Bruce Bowen at 605-4901139 

  

September 1, 2018, Schindler/Hasse Labor Day Picnic 

Custer State Park 

Camping August 31-September 3 

Contact Oliver @ 334-237-2501 for more information 

Details to follow……. 

 

October 6, 2018, Benkerts’ Fall Picnic 

Details to follow……. 
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and Fun 2018 
Submitted by Rick Belsaas 

 
It was mostly business for me at Sun and Fun this year.  My friend Pat 

joined me from San Diego and we arrived at LAK on Friday the 13th of April.  
The purpose of the trip this year was new updated avionics for the RV10.  I 
pretty much decided on dual Garmin GX3’s, but was undecided on GTN 
650.  Wanted to get some hands on.  I especially wanted to know about 
touchscreen in turbulence.  How easy are the manual knobs to use instead 
of touch.  I’m used to the trusted 430 and was wondering if the change was 

worth it.  The 430W is still worth about $7000 so it would be about $4500 
to switch.  The Garmin SL 30 is still a great #2 Nav Com and I’ll probably 
just stick with that.  I also wanted to know how well the Garmin interfaced 
with the TruTrak autopilot system since I really didn’t want to change out 
autopilot or servos.  So… Lots of classes and workshops.  Lots of questions 
and hands on.  Stein, Stein, Stein.  Their motto is, “We’re not happy until 

you’re broke.” 
 
Didn’t take a lot of pictures.  We did watch the airshow, because of Pat’s 
interest.  Same pilots, similar routines.  We talked to a few Cub pilots.  It’s 
fun to talk to the ones that had a hand in restoration because they seem to 
know the complete history of their machines and as with mine, they were 

used as military trainers early in their careers.   
 
Getting my helicopter rating has always been on my bucket list, so we did 
spend some time at the Safari display.  The new model, Safari 500, is tightly 
cowled as opposed to mostly open like the 400.  New options include a 
turbocharger, which makes it a more realistic RAP altitude performer.  As 

you can see by the embarrassing picture, it’s not only the altitude that’s the 
problem.  Anyway, Thursday at Busch Gardens, Friday and Saturday at 
Sun and Fun made for a great outing.  Good Flying! 
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Photos from Sun and Fun 2018 
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VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES…. 
 

WANTED: CHAPTER COORDINATOR FOR YOUNG EAGLES 
 

As Chapter Coordinator, you will organize Young Eagle events; gather forms, schedule 

student sign-ups, organize pilots and rides. For more information, contact John Glasford at 

605-858-5850. 

 

 

Air Show in Cameron 
 
For those who love to fly…………WOW!  
 

This is an Air Show in Cameron, a small rural town in 
Missouri.  The pilots, bike and truck drivers and the 
photographers are all nuts! 
  
This doesn't border on crazy, it IS crazy! Hold on to your 
desk, chair, whatever!  Best viewed full screen with a HD 
monitor. This one is waaaay more than just an air show! 
  

View this video at: https://vimeo.com/100670266 

 
Turn up the sound!  

  
  
 
  
  

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY TO ALL THE DADS OUT THERE! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvimeo.com%2F100670266&data=02%7C01%7C%7C92a1784f52c14b64a69e08d58ad903ca%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636567587024457500&sdata=%2FEDNG%2FaPf8ygcDbpzN0mQPVfO54O3r5SAWCsNa328Gs%3D&reserved=0

